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Principal 

Mr. Simon Hancox 

 

Vice Principal 

Mrs. Kelly Phillips 

 

Important Dates 
 
November 1st – SOM Assembly 
November 2nd – Picture 
Retakes  
November 9th –  
 Progress Reports Go Home 
November 10 – Rememberance 

Assembly 10:30 am 
November 16th –  
Parent Interview Night 
Me to We Spirit Hat Day 
November 17th – P.A. Day 
November 20th – 
     Fresh From Farm Orders 

Available for Pick Up (2pm) 
November 20-24th -  
Bullying Awareness Week 
November 24th – Pink Shirt Day 
November 28th – Rapunzel K-4 
November 9th & 23rd –  
Pita Day/Sundaes for Kids 
   

                 
 
 

 
Next SAC Meeting: 

 
November 28th @ 6:00 p.m. 
in our Learning Commons.  
Childcare will be provided – 

everyone welcome! 

A message from the office… 

 Dear Senator Gibson Families, 

 

So hard to believe it’s November already! Throughout the month of October, teachers continued to provide our students with 

opportunities to demonstrate learning, leadership and a growth mindset through a variety of lessons, extra-curricular activities and 

school wide initiatives. Our students continued to work hard to demonstrate their understanding of good work habits and subject 

matter. We appreciate your continued support! A reminder that Progress Reports will be coming home on November 9th. Teachers will 

be sending home information inviting parents to come in and talk about their child’s progress thus far.  

Thank you to our Senator Gibson community for helping to make our Food Drive such a success! We were able to donate a significant 

quantity of non-perishable food items to our local Community Care (West Niagara/Beamsville). We also learned more about where our 

food donations go at our Monthly Assembly on November 1st. Special thank you to Mrs. Pitre, Mrs. Dick, Mrs. Cressey, Mr. Carnegie, Mrs. 

Martinello and the ME to We team for leading this wonderful initiative. 

Our students enjoyed a wonderful day celebrating fall and Halloween with their classmates and teachers on October 31st. Our first Fall 

Fair was a tremendous success! Thank you to Mr. Bolibruck and staff for organizing such an amazing morning for all to enjoy. A special 

thank you to our parent volunteers – these days are not possible without your support. We appreciate all that you do! A spooky, fun time 

was had by all parading through our schoolyard, sharing treats and dancing with classmates in the afternoon   

November is a time to reflect not just about war and those we have lost, but about what we have and what we stand for. It is about 

respecting our past, looking forward to our future and showing our gratitude to those who fought so hard for the freedom we enjoy 

today. Please join us on November 10th at 10:30 a.m. for our Remembrance Day Assembly. Thank you to Mrs. Blaney, & Ms. Moyer for 

organizing this special assembly for us.  

        Mr. S. Hancox & Mrs. K. Phillips 

 
 
 



  

 

 

Progress Reports    
 
On November 9th, your child will bring home their Elementary Progress Report. 
The purpose of the Progress Report is to share early and specific feedback on your 
child's development of work habits and learning skills as well as his/her progress 
towards achieving the curriculum standards by the end of the school year.  
Traditionally, when reporting to parents about their child’s progress, teachers 
have prepared by looking back over the work done. The teacher evaluated your 
child’s progress from the beginning of the school term to the current point in time, 
and reported on the highlights of achievement as they compare to overall 
curricular expectations. Teachers continue to report on Provincial Term One and 
Term Two Report Cards in this manner.  
Reporting on the Progress Report is about looking forward. The purpose is to set 
the course for the learning journey ahead. Based on the evidence teachers see, as 
well as what teachers know about learning at this grade level, the report 
communicates the path your child is on towards achieving the grade level 
expectations by the end of the year. For students who are on a modified Individual 
Education Program, the teacher uses those modified goals when determining 
whether a child is progressing well, progressing very well, or progressing with 
difficulty.  
All subjects that are part of your child’s program in the first weeks of school, will 
be assessed according to the following indicators:  
 
Progressing Very Well: In the first weeks of school, evidence shows that the 
student is demonstrating consistent progress and is on track to meet and/or 
surpass the provincial standard set for the end of the year.  
 
Progressing Well: In the first weeks of school, evidence shows that the student is 
demonstrating consistent progress and is on track to meet the provincial standard 
set for the end of the year.  
 
Progressing With Difficulty: In the first weeks of school, evidence shows that the 
student is experiencing difficulty towards meeting the provincial standard set for 
the end of the year. For subjects in which your child is Progressing With Difficulty, 
the teacher will discuss specific next steps and plans needed for success.  
 
We look forward to partnering with you and your child for a year of great learning 
and growth.   
    
     

 

 

                                     
            
Please continue to encourage your son/daughter to use Dreambox 
at home, regularly. It is an excellent program to help improve math 
skills and build student confidence. If using iPads please use the 
following code 42cv/senatorgp. A reminder about the importance 
of students completing Dreambox lessons independently. Dreambox 
is an adaptive program that responds to individuals and adapts 
lessons accordingly. It’s okay for students to struggle a little bit with 
lessons  

 
 K-8 math environment that uses Intelligent Adaptive 

Learning that allows for students to think critically, 

understand math concepts and develop 

computational fluency 

 Highly motivating environment fueling persistence, 

progress and proficiency 

                           

Fresh From the Farm Fundraiser                                            
 
A big THANK YOU to our Senator Gibson families and community for your 
support in making our fundraiser a huge success! Together, we raised over 
$6000 to support our school. Thank you to our SAC Committee for taking 
the initiative to organize and run this fabulous fundraiser.  
Farm fresh vegetables will be delivered to Senator Gibson on November 
20th. Please make arrrangements to pick up your orders after 2:00 p.m. 

                                       
 



Congratulations to our  
October ‘I MATTER’  
Award Recipients! 

 
 

Grade 1                               Grade 2                         Grade 3 
 
Sam Hepburn   Nicholas Yusufyan          Rachel Wilson        
Delilah Cousineau                Hayden Guitard                         Georgia Clarke                          
Arden Robillard   Cole Kirchner          Khloe Blokland 
Colton Zachar   Britton Jaillet          Colton Selinger 
Jackson Hand   Cloe Cowley    
    Lauren Rulli 
         
     
 
 

Grade 4                          Grade 5                         Grade 6 
Isaac Szczepanski           Brooklyn Decou  Mikaleigh Kosh 
Minah Oatway           Leila Bisutti   Cash LaCombe 
Connor Ashton           Adyen Stockman  Ali Qureshi 
James Berry           Sophia Raptis   Jackson Barnard 
Sierra Salomons           Ethan Dokic   Braden Powell 
            Emily O’Connell 
 
 
 
 
 

Grade 7                                   Grade 8    
 Faith Vanleeuwan   

Rowan Loucas                    *Grade 8 students will be recognized next month. 
Connor Croft 
Maya Kershaw 
Jacob Oleskiw 
Lucas Sivyer 

 

FSP 
Alexis Tutt Rolfe 
Michael Wall 
 

 

     

 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations to our 
September/October  

Kindergarten  
“I MATTER”  

Award Recipients! 
 

Mrs.Bosnic/Ms. Thompson 
Kaison Hogg 
Drew Berube 
Eloise MacEwen 
Tenley MacDougald 
Josephine Weatherbee 

 
Mrs. Stayzer / Mrs. Banister 
Mason Clarke 
Everley Murphy 
Rebecca Van Es 
Rachel Brooks 
Landon Pegg 
 
Mrs.Keuss /Mrs. Worville 
Sydney Grypstra 
Jace Fry 
Rick Schmitt 
Ronin Daciuk 
Camryn Stieler 

 
Mrs. Bogucki/Ms. Goddard 
Aylin Sporbeck 
Lincoln Chovaz 
Sadie Thorp 
Dahlia Cadeau 
Ella McNaughton                                                                                                  

 



  

    
                                                                                                                   
  

 

Terry Fox Run 
 

Thank-you to the Senator 
Gibson community for 
helping to raise over 

$3,400.00 to support cancer 
research. Thanks for 

keeping Terry’s dream alive! 

 

 

 
 
 

 

Gibson Sports! 
                                
Soccer 
Congratulations go out to the Junior Co-ed Soccer team who competed at the Regional Soccer 
tournament.  The team played extremely well in the round-robin section of the tournament and 
qualified for the play-offs, where unfortunately we were eliminated in the semis.  Ironically, the 
team that won the tournament was a team that we beat during the round-robin games.  Why to 
go Gators!! Team members include Noah M., Tanner N., Iain C., Luke W., Nadia T., Lauren H., Jalyn 
N., Brianna D., Kennedy F., Ty K., Ethan B., Dom B., Drew B., Trevor E., Kenton L., Matthew C., 
Emily O., Ryleigh E., Jorja T., Cierra K. 
 

Rugby 
Congratulations to the Jr. Coed Rugby team as they competed in the DSBN Rugby Tournament last 
week in Niagara Falls. The team played great – showing so much improvement over the course of 
the day, executing perfectly in the consolation final and winning 10-4. Great work Gators! 
 

Volleyball 
Congratulations to the Sr. Girls’ Volleyball team as they competed in the John Haeni Classic last 
week at Thorold Secondary School. Girls played the best volleyball of their young careers in the 
quarter-finals, showing fans how much they have grown! This was a very proud moment for all 
Girls and boys play in the upcoming league semi-finals this week.  Go get the gold Gators!! 
 
Our Jr. Girls’ Volleyball teams have been working hard preparing for their season opener on 
Monday, November 6th at Lakeview. Good luck to our junior Gators!     
 

                               
 
 
 

Choir, Choir, Choir! 

                                                         

A big CONGRATULATIONS to 
everyone who participated in the 

Senator Gibson Ice Dogs night, 
especially our fabulous choir!  

What a great night it was! 
Thanks for a great show of 

school spirit 
 

 



                                                                             
 

                                                                                          
     
 
 

Grade 8 Students and Parents: Save the Date! 
 
Starting high school is a huge step in a student's life. 

While it is definitely an exciting time, it also brings with it many 

questions, such as "What's life in high school really like? What 

programs and options are available to help me achieve my goals?" 

A great way to have your questions answered is to attend an open 

house.  Grade 8 students and their families are invited to attend High 

School Open Houses from November 27-30. 

Details about open houses will be shared with parents/guardians 

mid-October.  

 

High School Open House Dates and Times: 
 
A.N. Myer Secondary: November 30 
Beamsville Secondary: November 29  
Eastdale Secondary: November 30 – 6:00 p.m. 
Eden High: November 30 – 6:30 
E.L. Crossley Secondary: November 27 - 6:30 p.m. 
Governor Simcoe Secondary: November 29 – 6:00 p.m. 
Greater Fort Erie Secondary: November 28 
Grimsby Secondary: November 28 -  
Laura Secord Secondary: November 29 
Port Colborne High School: TBD 
St. Catharines Collegiate: November 28 – 6:00 p.m. 
Sir Winston Churchill Secondary: November 27 – 6:30 
p.m. 
Stamford Collegiate Secondary: November 28 – 6:30 p.m. 
Thorold Secondary: Tuesday, November 29 – 7:00 p.m. 
Welland Centennial Secondary: November 30 – 6:30 p.m. 
Westlane Secondary: November 29 6:30 - 8:30 p.m. 
 

 

Sundaes for Kids 
 

By popular demand, we have decided to go back to Cash 
Online starting this November. Thank you for your 
continued support in our Me to We fundraiser. All 
proceeds will be donated to Education Fund Niagara, Free 
the Children- (for Education / Alternative Income 
programs, Clean water projects in Haiti), Autism Canada, 
Kids helpline, and others. 
Sundaes for Kids dates Nov 9th and 23rd 
 

 

Upcoming Me to We Spirit Day! 
 

On November 16th please support our Special Hat Day for Hurricane 
Victims. We are inviting staff and students to wear a hat and donate 
a toonie. Event organized by Erika Tallman in Grade 7M. 
 
 Best Hat design will win a special prize!  

       
 
 

 

School Council      
SAC meeting for this month will be held 
November  28th 2017 in our Learning Commons. 
All are welcome to join us and babysitting will be provided. 
 



  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 

Me to We would like to say a HUGE Thank You to all our wonderful students and their families for their donations, 
making our Halloween for Hunger food drive a success. Thanks to Mrs. Dick for inviting Mrs. Nicole P**** to attend our 
Student of the Month assembly to share with us how the food that we collected impacts the local food bank and families 
in Beamsville. A special “Thank You” to Isaac Woods and Brayden Decou in Grade 8B for working on that cool food bank 
/ food drive awareness slideshow. Also, please check out our awesome bulletin board in the primary hall, designed by 
Erika Tallman, Victoria Frasca and Megan Holstein in Grade 7M.  
 
Finally, we want to recognize and celebrate a special Me to We member - Mikaleigh Kosh from Grade 6S, who has been 
part of our Social Justice Club since she was in Grade 4. Mikaleigh is an AMAZING person who demonstrates what Me to 
We is all about. Mikaleigh has been running her own business, Mik's Mixes, since May of this year. She makes bath 
bombs and sells them at several fairs and events in our community. She spent over 30 hours mixing ingredients to create 
over 2000 bath bombs. And she sold out! Mikaleigh has donated over $500 to the Me to We Foundation on behalf of 
Mik's Mixes. Mikaleigh also ran a fundraiser for a family friend who is in need of a liver transplant. She made large, heart 
shaped bath bombs, sold them all and donated all the money directly to the GoFundme page created for her friend. Her 
total contribution to his campaign was $560. In total, Mikaleigh has donated over $1000 in the past 6 months!! Way to 
Go Mik! Your passion to impact lives internationally and locally is to be admired and cheered on. 
 

Mrs. Pitre, Mrs. Dick, Mrs. Cressey, Mrs. Martinello and Mr. Carnegie 

“Be the Change you want to see in the world”    
 

  
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

We are looking forward to initiating P.A.L.S. at Senator Gibson! Thank you to Mrs. Pitre for taking on the 
role of Teacher Champion. Mrs. Pitre and Mrs. Phillips will be working with our Health Nurse, Danya 
Huneault, to train 2 Student Champions selected from Grade 7/8. Students in Grade 5-8 will then have an 
opportunity to work with our Student Champions and take on this leadership role, which will encourage 
all of our students to participate and engage in activities during our Fitness breaks outside. 


